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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Declaration of No Gift Policy
for the Fiscal Year 2024 (B.E. 2567)

I, Dr. Achara Nithi-aphinyasakul, Inspector General of the Ministry of Public Health
Acting Director-General of Department of Health, in my capacity as the highest-ranking
administrator at the Department of Health, hereby declare the No Gift Policy and demonstrate
the commitment of the executives, staff, and all personnel from the Department of Health that
no gifts and rewards of any kind will be accepted in the performance of duties (No Gift Policy).
This prohibition applies before, during, and after the performance of duties, as accepting
such gifts may lead to corruption and misconduct, both in the present and future. Together,
the Department of Health shall cultivate a culture of integrity within the organization, instill
awareness, foster attitudes, and promote ethical behavior in performing duties to automatically
distinguish between personal and public benefits. We shall establish a mindset that considers
the collective welfare of the public as more significant than personal interests, encourage a sense
of public duty, conduct government affairs with correctness, transparency, and integrity, and
avoid actions that conflict personal and public benefits. We shall refrain from accepting any form
of property or benefits that may be considered as income from anyone, other than those allowed
by law, rules, or regulations, unless it is in accordance with the principles and amounts set by
the Office of the National Anti-Corruption Commission. This includes adherence to the ethical
standards of Department of Health government officials B.E. 2563, the ethical guidelines for
the behavior of personnel in the Department of Health on the ethics of civil servants in
the Department of Health (Dos & Don’ts), and the guideline for giving or receiving gifts or
any other benefits by Department of Health officials at all levels, as well as laws, regulations,
and ministerial resolutions relevant to these matters, are strictly enforced to ensure that
the Department of Health is free from corruption and misconduct, leading to the initiative of
“DoH Together Against Corruption.”
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Declared on 12 December 2023 (B.E. 2566)

Dr. Achara Nithi-aphinyasakul

Inspector General of the Ministry of Public Health
Acting Director-General of Department of Health



